

A place in which the child is happy to learn and actively participates in everyday life.

Mark Your Calendar

- Friday March 13th PD Day
- March 16th to 20th: March Break
- Friday April 3rd Good Friday
- Monday April 6th Easter
 - May 23rd: End of year celebration at Little Cataragui at 11:00am

Health Notices

 Please note that our school allows NUTS. All types of nuts (peanuts, tree nuts, seeds, etc...) are permitted and may sometimes be used as an ingredient for snacks and meals.







2015: March

Goodbye winter, hello spring!!!

We will be welcoming the arrival of spring with an outing organized by the parents' committee...

At the end of March, you are invited to gather at Little Cataraqui Conservation Area to experience a lovely family activity: Maple Madness...Looking forward to seeing you there!!!!

Thursday, March 5, 2015, Little Ray's Reptile Zoo visited and introduced us to all kinds of extraordinary animals: iguana, snake, tarantula, turtle...

We took pleasure in discovering, observing, and touching all these species each one more amazing than the other. Thank you once again to the parents' committee for this extraordinary experience!











It's winter! All of the children have been taking great pleasure in rediscovering the joys of games in the snow. : sledding, building snowmen, and rolling on the big white carpet that has covered our yard.

We also would like to introduce Holly who comes to visit us every Friday afternoon to make music and songs, crafts and dance. Holly is a musician and she shows us different instruments: flute, violin and various percussion instruments. Thank you to her for the good times spent together!



"Education is a natural process carried out by the human individual, and is acquired not by listening to words, but by experiences in the environment."

- María Montessori

School News

Personnel:

Toddler Class - Mélanie Preschool class - Justine and Laeticia Helper: Ariane Administrative Support - Christophe Cook - Nancy Volunteer: Holly

Tracy will be sharing her time between both of the classrooms and her administrative responsibilities

"Like" us on Facebook to see more photos and receive more frequent updates as well as links to useful information:

https://www.facebook.com/UneEcolePour

If you are interested in finding out more about the parents committee and getting involved in planning activities, please contact one of the members of the committee:

Emily Cummins-Woods Jasmine Czernohorsky Bridget Glassco Jeanette Korzeniowski Marney McDiarmid Lori Rand

Reminders...

We ask you to provide the necessary clothing for your children and to ensure that it is all labeled.







Among the toddlers...

Six months into the school year, we are getting better and better at doing things for ourselves in the toddler class.

Every day we train to dress and undress alone.

In class, we work in a calm and serene environment.

In the garden, we like to play in the snow and have toboggan races.

Currently, we are discovering animals:

- -We are seeing their appearance in images
- -We are touching their shape thanks to figurines
- -We listening to their cries with the "audio safari"
- -And we speak of them in songs

Soon we will be preparing for Easter and the arrival spring!



Maple syrup dessert



Ingredients (4 portions)

- 2 cups of <u>maple</u> syrup
- 3 tablespoons of butter
- 1 cup of 35 % cream
- 1/2 cup of chopped nuts (optional)

Method

- 1. Heat the syrup and butter in a casserole and simmer gently for 5 minutes.
- 2. Add cream and let cook until the candy thermometer shows a temperature of 118°C (245°F).
- 3. Add nuts and remove from heat. Let sit for 5 minutes.
- 4. Using an electric beater (or hand mixer) beat the mixture for 10 minutes at maximum speed.
- 5. Pour into a buttered mould and let cool completely in the refrigerator before cutting into pieces.

Bon appetit!!!